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08 June 2018

Dear Parents 
Just a big thank you to all our learners for their good behaviour during the first week of the exams!! It is such a pleasure to have and teach children who are respectful and who listen to the rules. Please always remember that the rules are there to protect each and every learner, teacher and support staff member. Well done Riverside.
New campus Information morning for current Riverside College parents:

We look forward to seeing you all tomorrow morning at 9:30 for a cup of coffee!

8 Ways to communicate without Social Media

Get off your phones and tablets, and experience life right at home with these meaningful ways to exchange messages.

Sticky Notes:

Remind your kids how much they are loved with surprise notes in their lunch boxes. They’ll love receiving well-wishes on upcoming tests.
Chalkboard Scribbles:

Be the “cool Mom” and finally let your kids draw on the walls! 

Hand-Written Letters:

Birthday and holiday cards are great, but nothing makes you feel as special as a spontaneous hand-written letter.

Game Night: 

Host a family game night to really get your kids talking. They’ll enjoy letting their competitive sides show, and you’ll love the quality family time.

Message Board:

Keep all your important notes in one place with a central family message board.

Book Club:
We could talk for hours over our favourite books.

Cook a Meal: 

Actions go a long way in a relationship, so tell someone you love them with more than just words. Spend some time together in the kitchen slicing, dicing, and chopping.

Photo Albums: 

If a photo is worth a thousand words, a photo album must be a novel. Spend time flipping through old family pictures to remember favourite vacations or important milestones.











Mrs Struck
Important Dates and Announcements:
Term 2

10/04 – 21/06
Term 3

18/07 – 28/09

Job Shadowing
14/08 – 16/08
Grade 10 




14/08 – 17/08
Grade 11

Parent meeting:
23/07 – 18:00 – 19:30
Job Shadowing 2018:
The Grade 10 and 11 learners will be doing their annual Job shadowing project for Life Orientation on the dates listed above. Please could you assist your child in securing a position with the company of their choice. These arrangements can be very time consuming and require the assistance of an adult, so please help in order for your child to benefit from the experience that they would like to have. Many learners become very disappointed when they are not able to shadow in the career/profession that they wish to and then feel that it is not worthwhile experiencing anything else. This is a very valuable experience that we afford our learners, so we need you to help them make it happen please! All the documents were sent home on the 4th May and further instructions for the completion of the written project report will be given at a later stage.
Please do not hesitate to contact Mr. Swart should you have any questions regarding the Job Shadowing. 
Examinations:

Learners who arrive late for the exams will not be given extra time, but will have the time that remains from when they arrive. Please ensure that your child is at school by 07:55 in order for them to have the best, stress free experience during the examinations. 

It is compulsory for all learners to attend school every day during the exams even if they are not writing on that day. Study sessions will be in place on 
such days. Please refrain from making appointments for your child/ren during the exams! 
Learners who are absent for an exam will need a Doctor’s Note for the full period that they are off. No marks will be given for a missed exam without a valid certificate. 

All rules and regulations will be enforced during the exams. 

A message from our Principal – Mr. D Swart
There is always so much going on around us while we are at work, at home, in the gym, in the supermarket... these thoughts, feelings; ideas bombard us all the time. Then we still have to mention and add to this, Facebook, WhatsApp, Twitter, and Instagram – just to mention a few of the modern day distractions. All these applications and programs also demand a space in our minds and suddenly there is just no time or space for conventional things such as family, cooking or hobbies of any kind. What is worse is that our children are just as distracted by these same vices and then we ask why they are performing so poorly at school? Gosh, why are our children hurting one another? Why are youngsters so hell bent on drinking and abusing drugs?

Maybe it is time to put your devices down for a while and parent your children the old fashioned way; by spending time actually talking to them and not at them! Maybe it is time to actually listen to what they are saying and not just respond in the appropriate spaces with a grunt or a pre-recorded noise.
Maybe you want to impose boundaries while they are young and not wait until they become totally defiant as teenagers?

Perhaps you are asking yourself right now; what does he know about my child and my parenting style? Maybe nothing, but I am the man standing in front of the classroom everyday looking at the faces of children who are feeling lost, alone and confused about what is expected of them, because their mom and dad are pre-occupied with their own issues and not “available” to give them guidance and support...
Grade 12 fundraising – SPUR June 26th: Have you Booked your table yet?
San Migual Spur Westcoast Village has kindly given permission for our matrics to raise funds via their restaurant on the evening of June 26th. Funds will be raised on commission and or tips earned. They will be at the Spur from 6pm until 9pm and you can phone 021 554 5492 to reserve a table. All proceeds will go towards their Matric Dance fund. Please help us and support our matrics, we hope we will be able to witness the concept of ‘paying it forward’ in action since all learners end up having to fund raise for a matric dance and all learners in grades 1 to 11 will have to go through the same process of raising funds. Our Matrics of 2018 hope that they can count on your support.

Positive Quotes corner:
“We’re all learning here; the listeners will end up the smartest.”









Unknown









“Behaviour is a mirror in which everyone displays his own image.”













JW von Goethe
“Worry doesn’t help tomorrow’s troubles, but it ruins today’s happiness.”









Anonymous
Reminders and notes:
· Staff Car park:
Please DO NOT stop in the car park to drop off or collect your children. This space is very limited and creates great  difficulty for staff and the school buses to get in and out. You would not like your child to be run over due to negligence on the part of another person who does not follow instructions. Your cooperation is greatly appreciated.
· If you haven’t already, check out our Facebook and give it a like – search for –‘Riverside College’ and stay up to date with all activities.

· If you’re on Twitter, follow us on @RiversideCPT for daily updates, pics and news.
School Schedule:
Monday - Friday
11 June – 15 June
- Exams 
07:55 – 13:30
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Have a good weekend!
High School Staff
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Our services include Graphic Design, Printing,
Craft Items and Customized Items

@ for friendly and professional service that puts you first! 9
084 842 4621 | withheartdesigns@ymail.com | Find me on Facebook: WithHeartDesigns
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